COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OCTOBER 4, 2004

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE
MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE, DUFFERIN STREET TO HILL STREET

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends that:

The Region of York be advised that the City of Vaughan concurs with the Region’s proposed
temporary closure of Major Mackenzie Drive between Dufferin Street and Hill Street during the
period of October 8 to 11, 2004 in order to expedite the completion of construction of the Major
Mackenzie Drive/McNaughton Road intersection subject to conditions to be imposed by the
Region of York.

Purpose

To respond to the request from the Region of York that the City of Vaughan provide confirmation
of the City’s concurrence with the proposed temporary closure of a section of Major Mackenzie
Drive over the Thanksgiving week-end.

Background - Analysis and Options

The construction of the extension of McNaughton Road from Keele Street east and south to
Major Mackenzie Drive is currently underway. That project includes the construction of a new
intersection on Major Mackenzie Drive and a significant lowering of the existing profile of Major
Mackenzie Drive. The existing hill in the roadway will be cut down by about 1.8 metres at this
location resulting in much improved roadway geometries and will provide for connection to the
proposed primary road in Block 18 to the south.

Work has been underway for some time and a temporary paved detour around the area to be
lowered has been constructed. Recently, the Contractor, Con-Strada Construction and the
Consulting Engineer, Marshall Macklin Monaghan proposed to the Region that the affected
section of Major Mackenzie Drive be temporarily closed to expedite the construction. The Region
has advised that they are prepared to allow the closure subject to conditions and following
confirmation of the City of Vaughan’s concurrence. The closure is proposed over Thanksgiving
weekend from the evening of Friday, October 8 through October 11. The road would be re-
opened and the detour in operation commencing for the morning peak traffic on Tuesday,
October 12.

The request from the Region and the rationale provided by the consulting engineer and the
contractor are attached. In essence, the weekend closure would shorten the construction time by
two weeks and allow the reconstructed Major Mackenzie Drive to be back in service by
November 30, 2004.

The Region will require the contractor to notify Emergency services of the closure and to provide
access through the construction area as required during the closure period. Since Major
Mackenzie Drive is the access route for York Central Hospital for Maple and areas to the west, it
is appropriate to require the contractor to allow emergency vehicles through at all times without
having to detour. The matter has been discussed with Vaughan Fire and Rescue Services who
have indicated that they can manage satisfactorily with the arrangement.

The Region will also require that appropriate detour signs be posted and maintained during the
closure.



Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

This report is consistent with Vaughan Vision so as to ensure that growth does not outpace the
road network infrastructure (3.23) and, it supports regional and provincial initiatives on
transportation infrastructure (3.2.4). Additional City resources are not required.

Conclusion

Confirmation of concurrence with the proposed temporary closure is recommended since the
construction period will be shortened and there will be less disruption to the motoring public
during the busy week day periods. The Region will require the contractor to provide expeditious
passage for emergency vehicles through the construction area as required during the temporary
closure.

Attachments

1. Correspondence

Report prepared by:

Bill Robinson, P. Eng.,
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Robinson, P. Eng.,
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works
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Robinson, Bill

Fram: Mallia, Bessie [Bessie Mallia @ region.york.on.ca]

Sent: Friday, October 01, 2004 12:24 PM

Ta: Rabinson, Bl

Subject: FW: Road Closure, Major Mackenzie Drive
scan.pdf

Dear Mr. Robinson,

A= per your discussion with Brian Harrison earlier today, please provide
confirmation of the City of Vaughan's concurrence for the road closure
of Major Mackenzie Driwve, from Dufferin Streeb ks Hill Street during the
period of October 8 to 11, 2004,

F¥I - Brian's email address is brian.harrisonéregion.york.on.ca
Regards ... Bessie

Bessie Mallia

Administrative Co-ordinatoer

Roads Transportatiom Branch
Transportation and Works Department
S05-895-1200 x5201; Fax 905-8%5-7735

————— Original Message--—---

From: Mallia, Bessie

Sent: Wednesday, September 2%, 2004 3:57 PM

To: Harrison, Brian:; Postic, Zoran; lampietro, Michael; Marino, Stephen;
Bunker, Don; Pulla, Tony

Subject: Fax - Reoad Closure Letter

Pleaze see attached,

Bessie Mallia

Administrative Co-ordinakor

Roads Transportation Branch
Trapspertation and wWworks Department
G0E-855-1200 x5201; Fax 205-895-7735

=====Original Message-----

Fram: & w_roads_transplregion.york.on.ca
[mailto:t_w_roads_transplregion.york.on,cal
Sent: Wednesday, September 29, 2004 3:51 PM
To: Mallia, Bessie

Subject: Scanned Document

Scanned Document




. Sep 28 2004 3:00FR HHH‘HUHI‘EIFHL s} 8058827300 P
fermt NC. BH=Dde8
Marshall G 0@ ‘3[“1( 80 Cammerce Valley Drive East

Thomhil, Ontaric » L3T 7H4
Monaghen 22 U To o Som ey
FACSIMILE TRANSMISSION

Project No.: 10-02073-30-S01 File No.: 10-02073-C

Fax To: Zoran Postic, Region of York 905-895-7735
Brian Harrison, Ragion of York 905-895-7523
Mike lampietro, Region of York 905-895-7523

Copy To: Steve Marino, Region of York 905-895-T523
Don Bunker, Region of York 905-895-T523
Tony Pulla, Region of York 905-303-0874
Don Hancock, Con-Strada Construction 905-660-5242
Duang Auble, YMH a05-417-0525
Jacqueline Thoman, City of Vaughan 905-532-5145
A. Emer, MMM

Date: September 28, 2004

Fax From: Ed Jetten (x225)

Subject: York Major Holdings

Schedule A2 — Major Mackenzia Drivel McNaughton
Road intersection reconstruction
Contractor Request for Road Closure

4 Pages

Attached is Con-Strada letter dated September 24, 2004 requesting closure of Major
Mackenzie Drive in the project area during the upcoming Thanksgiving Long Weekend. The
required closure section would be from Dufferin Street in the east to Hill Street in the west.

Con-Strada's letter details the reasons behind requesting the closure.

The read closure would be desirable from the point of view of advancing the project schedule E{
in order to have the reconstructed Major Mackenzie Drive in place and operational prior to
Novembar 30. The largest wark component involved In the construction is the bulk earth cut
and removal, so a road closure would do much to expedite this work. The sarth cut is to be
trucked 1o lands on the north side of the diversion so without a road closure, the diversion road
will require a very large volume of truck crossing traffic.

Without a road closura, trucks will cross either at the signalized intersection of Major
Mackenzie Drive and the Keele Valley landfill entrance, and it Is also the Contractor’s intention

This rommunication 15 wendad for o sk of the recipient named above, | may contain information that is privileged,
corfigental and subject 1o copyright. Any ungulhorized use, copying, review or disclosure is prohibited. Please notify the
| sandear immediataly il you have recaived this communication in amar (by calling coliect, if necessany] so that we can amange far
s relurn &t our expense, Thank you for your asslstance and afion.
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intention to have a flagged crossing point during the midday non-rush hour period for trucks to
cross. During this period of time, traffic would be delineated to one lane in each direction.
Since this work will be occurring in October, traditionally a wet weather month, it will be a
challenge to keep the crossing point clear of mud which would inevitably be tracked on by the
trucks, and this may create somewhat of a hazard for public traffic. We attach a sketch of the
area in guestion for your reference.

Therefore, from a project point of view, a road closure to allow the bulk excavation work 1o be
completed would be desireable.

GClosing the road will abviously inconvenience the public, especially since an east - west
detour for Major Mackenzie Drive would have to be along Dufferin Street and Keele Sireet
norh ar south to Rutherford Road or the King-Vaughan Line. However, from a public safety
point of view, this construction work would best be done in the absence of having to contend
with public traffic through the site. Recently there was a traffic fatality on this stretch of Major
Mackenzie Drive which was not construction related, but it demonstrates the increased risk to
the public of majer construction traffic using the road at the same time. )

We respectfully request your review of the Contractor's proposal for the road closure during
the upcoming long weekend. Notwithstanding the short notice of this request, if this road
closure is possible, please advise on all requirements including advance signing etc, required
=0 that this can be expedited as quickly as possible.

Regards

Ed Jetten
Senior Proj anager

Contract Administration
MMTWWWWMQ?M
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Project No. C5-204-501
September 24, 2004
Marshal] Macklin Monaghan
#0 Commeree Valley Drive East
Toornhill, Ontaria
L3T TN4

Attention: Ed Jetten, P. Eng.
HHE: MeNaughton RoadMajor Mackensie Drive

Dre to the limited amount of time remaining berween now and the end of November we
respecttully request that you gonsider the possibidity of a full road closure of Major Mackenric
Dirive during the long woekend between Friduy, October 8 wntil Menday Ootaber 11, 2004,

Authorization of 2 full read closure would enable Con-Strada to complete the bulk sxcavation
required to lower the existing profile of Major Mackenzie Drive within a few days instzad of two
weeks which would expedite the Major Mackenzie roadworks complstion schedule,

The otber major factor for the full road closure request is for safety reasons. The fota! volume of
earth: to be excavated and hauled scross the detour road is 24, 000m’. We would liks to complate
this portion: of the work in the shortest period of time with full access, and eliminate the exposure
o the publie without very difficult taffic control.

Please review and reply as soon as possible in order that this work can be scheduled and
completed in & Hmely manner.

Should you have any questions or require any further information, please contact the undersigned.

Yours eruly,
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